APPEALS PANEL NUMBER 2

MONDAY 5 JANUARY 2004 AT 10.00 AM

PRESENT:
Councillors Dodd, Glover and Mrs Rutherford.


Councillor Earp attended as an observer.

ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

Councillor Dodd was elected as Chairman of Appeals Panel Number 2 for the municipal year 2003/04.  Councillor Dodd thereupon took the Chair.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

There were no apologies for absence.

PUBLIC AND PRESS

RESOLVED – That in accordance with Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 the public and press were excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following item of business, on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in the paragraph number 1 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the 1972 Local Government Act.

APPEAL AGAINST DECISION OF LICENSING & REGULATORY PANEL

Consideration was given to an Appeal lodged by MMW against the decision of the Licensing and Regulatory Panel to refuse his application for registration as a Door Supervisor.  The Chairman advised MMW that he had a right to be represented at the meeting, but he indicated that he was happy to represent himself and he confirmed that he had not called any witnesses.

The Licensing Manager gave Members of the Panel a brief resume of the Council’s role in licensing Door Supervisors and the procedure followed in granting temporary registrations pending applicants taking part in the Door Supervisor’s Training Course.  

The Licensing Manager provided details of MMW’s application and informed the Panel that MMW had a conviction.  He added that MMW had not successfully completed the Door Supervisor’s Training Course and that his temporary registration as a Door supervisor had been extended twice whilst he took the Training Course.

Members of the Panel questioned the Licensing Manager on details of the Security Industries Act and Guidance under the Safer Doors Project, and 

MMW commented on the Licensing Manager’s presentation.

Sergeant Parkin, Cumbria Constabulary, gave details of the conviction against MMW and explained the circumstances surrounding that conviction.

MMW addressed the Panel and commented on his conviction and the circumstances surrounding the incident.

In response to Member’s questions, Sergeant Parkin read out statements which had been taken on the evening of MMW’s conviction.  Members questioned MMW further on his conviction and sought and were given assurances from MMW on the lessons which had been gleaned from the incident and the way in which that would affect MMW’s future behaviour if he were to be granted a Door Supervisor’s Licence.  

The Panel having heard the submission made by the Licensing Manager and the appellant, the parties concerned withdrew from the meeting to enable the Panel to give detailed consideration to the matter.

RESOLVED –  (1) That having regards to the evidence presented to the Panel and taking into account the previous reputation of MMW, the Panel had decided to uphold the decision of the Licensing and Regulatory Panel of 

17 December 2003 to refuse MMW’s application for registration as a Door Supervisor.

(2)  It is however the Panel’s view that if MMW successfully completes the next Door Supervisor’s course, which includes an element on anger management, the way would be open for MMW to re-apply for Door Supervisor registration, and that application would be dealt with on its own merits.

(The meeting ended at 11.06)
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